
 

 

COMMITTEE REPORT  

PARKS AND RECREATION 

 
 
DATE:  December 15, 2021 
 
ATTENDEES:  Councillor Holly Hyslop (Chair), Councillor Darren MacKenzie (Vice-Chair), Councillor Pat 
Septon, Emily Gregory (Staff), and Terri Parker (Staff) 

Regrets: Sherri Johnston and Dan Martin  

The Parks and Recreation Committee met on Tuesday, December 14th at 7 pm. 

Recreation Master Plan 

• It was best that only a review was done until the amalgamation of Kingsclear.   
 

Mapping Vacant Land 
 

• Darren will look at land in the spring with the help of his drone.  
 
Outdoor Classroom  
 

• This is now complete  
 
Multi Purpose Hard Surface 
 

• The Clerk will contact Marc Bernard to do a quote on the trail system around the surface. The 
Clerk made the request on December 15, 2021. 
 

Spiderweb repair 
 

• This has been received and the new webbing has been installed.  
 

Community Planning  
 

• Moonlight Hikes  
 They will start at 7pm. Volunteers from the Parks and Recreation Committee will provide 
 cran/apple cider.   
 

• Frostival:  
The Clerk will contact David Seabrook and Doug Johnston to see if we can contribute equipment 
or events to Frostival.  

  
• Easter Extravaganza 

 This will possibly be run by a subcommittee. Date chosen is Apr 9th.  
 



 

 

COMMITTEE REPORT  

PARKS AND RECREATION 

• Family Day – Feb 19 
We will do a scavenger hunt in the trail as well as possibly using Hanwell Businesses.  
#ExploreHanwell.  It can be done by either driving or hiking through the trails. Prizes will be given. 
We will provide hot chocolate. 
 

Signage on the Trails 
 

• Have these been ordered. Any update on when we will receive them? The Assistant Clerk spoke 
with Dan about this. He said he was waiting on confirmation adding the logo before ordering.  

 
Slow Down Children Playing Signs 
 

• Still no sign installation. The Assistant Clerk ordered one from Traffic Depot for us to install.  
 
Signs for Play Structure  

 
• There were reports of 7 children climbing on the roof of the play structure this weekend. We will 

order signs “Do not climb on the roof” from CR Signs 3.5 x 5 in yellow x 8 signs. Dan will design 
and order a big sign to replace all the little signs scattered throughout the park. Similar to what 
the Irving Nature Park has.  
 

Site Plan Addition  
 

• Dan Martin will provide the Clerk with the spots he thinks picnic tables would work best.   
 
 

Holly was at the park this weekend and noticed a sheet of plywood off the door of the little recreation  
building. She called Dan Martin and he came in to replace it.  

 
Next meeting will be January 11 at 7:00pm. 
  
Meeting Adjourned at 7:45 pm. 
 
 
Respectively Submitted, 
 
 
       
Sherri Johnston (Assistant Clerk-Treasurer) 


